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Rose Report   

Our last general meeting of 2012 was a lovely gathering at Del Mesa 
Carmel. Kudos to Dorothy  Becker, Donna Bessant, Ann Ostenso and their 
committee for hosting this beautiful holiday event. Our support for the Elm 
House was heartwarming as the stage was overflowing with many gift 
baskets and kitchen utensils donated by our members. Thank you to Nancy 
Durein for accompanying us on the piano as we sang Christmas carols. We 
were all inspired by Mary Marchi as she shared her story of writing two 
childrenʼs books. Her reading of The Web in the Halo, a tale of a spider who 
learns about Christmas, was magical and enlightening. Thank you, Mary. 
Delta Lambdaʼs 56th birthday celebration and fundraiser at Balesteriʼs 
Restaurant at Laguna Seca was a wonderful and fabulously fun event! Many 
thanks to Kathy Caves, Ellen Maupin, Sherry  Petitt and their committee. The 
silent auction was very successful-- we raised over $3000.! Thank you, 
Birthday Party Committee, for all your hard work! Eight Delta Lambda 
members journeyed up to Severinoʼs in Aptos for the Area V Joint 
Chaptersʼ Meeting (Delta Lambda, Theta, Zeta Chi, and Zeta Epsilon) on 
January 26th: Dorothy  Becker, Diane Butler, Karen Crummey, Linda Foy, 
Bette Hinton, Mary Marchi, Mickey Miyamoto, and Kristin Searle. We very 
much enjoyed a delicious brunch and hearing an expanded version of Mary 
Marchiʼs “Thereʼs a Story in Everyone”!
Membership  applications are due this week. Please send these to our 
membership chairpersons - Gail Bogeror Christine Warde. A membership 
application can be found at the end of this Rose Report. The next meeting 
will be our voting meeting on March 7th at the From Scratch Restaurant in 
the Barnyard. Leslie Geyer, Bonnie Yoshinobu and their committee are
planning a great meeting for us with the theme “Leap into Spring”. You will 
be receiving your Evite soon. Hope to see you there!
  
    Linda and Kristin

Delta Lambda 
Events

for 2013

March 7
 Voting Meeting 

& Dinner
5:30 pm, 

From Scratch 
The Barnyard

April 13
 Garden Meeting

1:00 pm  
Corral de Tierra Villas

May 3–5, 2013
Chi State Convention,

Marriot Hotel
 Burbank, CA

June 8 Initiation / 
Installation
10:30 am

1



The DKG Delta Lambda Birthday was a wonderful time of 
enjoying friends and teacher acquaintances as well as a 
successful fundraiser. Again the atmosphere at  Balesteri’s at the 
Laguna Seca Golf Ranch was welcoming, the table settings 
were lovely, and the food delicious. The Silent Auction made 
over $3000. All the telephone trees contributed irresistible 
items. The hard work of the committee was well worth it. 

Co- Presidents, Linda Foy and Kristin Searle get ready to 
enjoy all their hard work to prepare for the 

Delta Lambda  Birthday celebration.

The tables at the Delta Lambda Birthday were festive with 
the DKG colors and lovely orchids that later were sold

 to add  to the RIF coffers.

The dining room at Balesteri’s sparkles with good 
spirits and good will.

Program Co-Chairpersons, Kathy Caves and Sherry 
Petitt who did most of the organizing can enjoy the 
fruits of their labor.

The Birthday Celebration

Thank you to the wonderful committee that made the DKG Birthday celebration possible: Gloria 
Souza, Lynn Galvan, Katie Kelly, Stella Kumagai, Bette Hinton, Jennifer Hinton, Phil Smith, Kathryn 
Lawrence, Marilyn Higbie, the Treasurer, the Presidents, Kristin Searle, Linda Foy, and the Program 
Chairs, Sherry Petitt, and Kathy Caves. Everyone did a beautiful job.
           Ellen Maupin  



  

  JOAN HULL
   Joan was a "people person." She delighted in being involved 
with her church and the activities of educational and 
community  organizations. In her involvement she gave of her 
time and talent

Joan served as a volunteer for the Carmel Bach Festival for 
over 20 years. She must have ironed a thousand choir robes 
while her husband Jim was a tenor in the Festival Chorale. She 
was always supportive to the activities of her musical family 
although she claimed no talent there of her own.  She loved 
playing bridge with friends and was an avid knitter in her 
private time.  

Joan was committed to Delta Kappa Gamma from the day of 
her installation into Delta Lambda Chapter in 1988.  She 
believed in the purposes of Delta Kappa Gamma and became an active chapter member 
immediately.  Joan was Chapter President from 1994-1996.  Joan was instrumental in the 
instigation and success of the chapter’s Reading is Fundamental Project.  For years she housed 
and cared for the books that were distributed at the schools.   

Joan also went on to being involved in Area V and 
state level activities.  She attended Chi State 
Conventions and the Chi State Leadership Study 
Seminar at the University of Pacific.  Later she served 
several years on the Chi State Leadership  Team as a 
member of the Chi State World Fellowship Committee 
(2003-2005) and Chairman of the 2007 Chi State 
Convention in San Jose. Joan attended ΔΚΓ meetings 
in the Reno area after her move to Nevada.  

Joan moved to Reno to be near her family  and to be 
able to attend her son Jay's church. Her daughter and 
some of her grandchildren lived nearby and added joy 
to her life. 
 
  --Mary Marchi and Dorothy Becker
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Meet the Board Members
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I was born and grew up in Davenport, Iowa. I attended 
Coe College in Cedar Rapids Iowa. My Junior year we 
moved to California and I transferred to Cal Poly, 
SanLuis Obispo. I received my Bachelors in Education 
degree. 
 There I met Jim, we married and moved to the LA area. 
While there I taught  second grade. Both my 
daughter,Jennifer and my son Greg were born there. Jim 
was offered a teaching job at  Triton College in River 
Grove Illinois. So back to the Midwest. I was at  this 
point  a stay at home mom. Both kids attended 
Montessori School and I did some subbing for that 
school.
Jim was a Cali boy and did not like the long cold winters 
so was finally offered a job at MPC. Back to the West 
Coast. Again a stay at  home mom. I spent  lots of years 
volunteering in my children's classrooms. Then I was 
offered a teachers aid position because someone left mid 
year. After that  I became a reading resource specialist. A 
perfect fit, part  time which allowed me to still attend kids 
sporting events etc.
After a number of years teaching summer school I was 
offered the ESL position in Pacific Grove. After 23 years 
I retired due to my husbands health. Before he passed in 
2008 we were able to  travel. 
We toured England and went to every area named Hinton 
which stands for hilltop. WE went  on a river cruise to 
France and ended up in Paris. We cruised to Alaska, 
Panama, and the Caribbean. We enjoyed many trips to 
the Hawaiian Islands. Maui was the favorite.
 I am  blessed to have my children living close by and also 
my  two beautiful granddaughters.

Karen was born and raised in Carmel, Ca. 
Her parents owned Sade’s restaurant. Karen 
attended Junipero Serra, Santa Catalina and 
Dominican College. Karen and Fred met on a 
blind date on Sept. 26, 1959 and they were 
married on the same date 5 years later. Her 
first teaching job in 1964 was at Marina 
Vista. Fred and Karen have a son, Brian and 
a daughter, Lisa.  After making home wine 
for a few years, Fred and Karen had Carmel 
Bay Winery  from 1975-1985.  Now Brian is 
the winemaker. From 1970 to 2004 Karen 
taught at Foothill and started the Annual 
Talent Show that lasted until 2010. Besides 
spending time with their two grandchildren, 
Karen is involved with Teddy  Bears with 
Heart, the local Begonia Society, the Carmel 
Foundation, and Santa Catalina Alumnae. 
She volunteers in classrooms, works in the 
garden and spoils their dog, Addie and cat, 
Raggedy  Ann.  After 25 years in DKG, Karen 
has served in every board position except 
Treasurer.  This year she has been on the 
Area V Leadership Team and Conference 
Committee.

Bette Hinton Karen Crummey

Claudia Coury 
I was born and raised in Gilroy, California.  Being of immigrant parents, my first language was Italian and I was 
one of those "ELL's" when I started kindergarten. 
I always wanted to be an elementary teacher, so upon completion of high school, headed up to Chico State 
College and majored in Spanish. I spent two of my summers in Mexico taking classes and living with a Mexican 
family. When I finished mid-year, I was hired over the phone for a temporary job in Guadalupe, Ca. I also took 
advantage of studying in Barcelona and Florence,Italy during summer months while I was teaching
In 1973, I was fortunate to get a teaching job in the Washington Union School District, which brought me 

here to Monterey. Over the next 11 years, I taught  4th, 5th, and 6th grades. I met and married my husband, 
Maurice during this time and had two children.  By then, I decided to be a stay at  home mom.  As the kids started 
school, I would help out in the classroom and eventually got back into teaching. Job sharing seemed like a 
wonderful way to blend teaching and family. I job shared with Maureen Boogay for 14 years at Monte Vista and 
Colton before retiring in 2009.  Subbing still appeals to me as I like working with kids.

Hobbies include gardening, traveling, cooking, quilting, reading and spending time with my 16 month old 
grandson, Vincent!    Going to the gym is a high priority so I can do the above activities. 



 RIF Coordinators
  2012-2013

Crumpton School
! Kathy Knight ! 649-3582
! Nancy Durein 373-0564 

Del Rey Woods School
! Adrienne Jensen 484-1619
! Mickey Tachibana 333-0226

Highland School
! Gail Boger 373-6062
! Bonnie van Meter 372-5251

Martin Luther King School
! Karen Crummey 624-4154
! Pat Gotch 375-9865

Marina Vista School
! Ginny Hall 375-0315
! Betty Ann Campbell 375-0953

Ord Terrace School
! Donna Bessant 625-7714
! Norma Voth 372-2607

Please contact a coordinator 
if you would like to read for RIF
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River School students in Carmel gave our RIF program 60 new books. Norma and Barbara met the 
students in their library  to receive them. A RIF book order for 2896 books in the amount of $5591 

was placed. Our credit from the Macy's 
event last summer was used to purchase 
the books. Coordinators will pick up the 
books at Ord Terrace when they arrive.
The next RIF distribution will take place 
before MPUSD's spring break the end of 
March. The fol lowing dates for 
distributions  have been set so far:
 Marina Vista Feb. 8th

 Highland Feb. 21
 Ord Terrace  Feb. 22nd
Call a RIF coordinator if you would 
like to read at one of the upcoming 
distributions.

February -March Birthdays

Christine Warde!! ! 2/4
Marilyn McMasters! ! 2/6
Anna Panetta! ! ! 2/16
Bonnie Clark! ! ! 2/21
Ellen Maupin! ! ! 2/21
Alice Stoll!! ! ! 2/26
Kristin Searle! ! ! 3/2
Camille Liscinsky!! ! 3/2
Pat Gotch! ! ! ! 3/4
Nancy Henderson! ! 3/10
Suzanne Siegleman! ! 3/12!
Norma Voth! ! ! 3/13
Mickey Miyamoto! ! 3/16
Laura Thorpe-Southerland !3/23
Jo Dee krebs! ! ! 3/25
Marijane Flagg! ! ! 3/26
Wendy Milligan! ! ! 3/27
Jean Littlepage! ! ! 3/29
Ginny Towle! ! ! 3/31

RIF Chairs Barbara Sovereign and Norma Voth Order New Books for the Winter 
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Funsters
We still need hosts for March. 
 Please Contact: 
Corinne Long 
mzdaisy@comcast.net  831-484-1357 or
Bonnie Yoshinobu 
bonyoshibu@gmail.com, 831-384-2039

Please Save the Date!
Iota Tau Fashion Show& Luncheon

Saturday, March 23, 2013
11:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m.

St. Mark’s Church Hall
3rd and Bassett St., King City

Proceeds will go to recruitment grants for 
students enrolled in credential programs.

Applications for new members are due 
this week.

Please send them to
 Gail Boger

27 Cramden Drive, 
Monterey, CA 93940

Remember to visit Delta Lambda’s website, created and 
maintained by Webmaster Mary Marchi.                                                 

deltalambdachapter.weebly.com 

-- The Penne Ferrell Award for $125 was 
given to new teacher, Pam Smith, who was 
proposed by Christine Warde 

Elm House Says Thank You
Dear All, Thank you so much for the 
holiday gifts you provided for our Elm 
House clients!  The house enjoyed them 
ve ry much and app rec i a t ed t he 
thoughtfulness during what can be a 
difficult time of year for many people.  
Thank you all so much!    Everyone loved 
the baskets.  Rob Rapp, Development 
Director and a couple of the six from the 
Elm House women:  Your kindness is 
greatly appreciated.  God bless your loved 
ones and Happy  New Year!  Monica  and 
one more, Thank you so very  much for all 
you do for all of us.   Pat
 

If you have an event for  "Member News", please email:  
Ellen Maupin, ellenmaupin@yahoo.com
or Ann Ostenso, mulberry9@comcast.net

Congratulations to Laura Thorpe-Sutherland 
on the birth of her second son, Jax on January 
23, 2013. 

Haze Braudrick has sold the big house where 
DKG members have so often gathered and 
moved to smaller digs at  Hacienda Carmel. 
Her new address is 268 Hacienda Carmel, 
Carmel Valley, CA 93923. Her new land line is 
831.625.7768

Our sympathy goes to Sally  Eastman whose  
mother, Lorrayne McCarthy,  passed away on 
January 6, 2013

M e m b e r  N e w s

Holiday Gathering
Thanks to Ann Ostenso, Donna Bessant 
and Dorothy Becker and their wonderful 
committee for the elegant  Holiday Tea at 
Del Mesa Carmel.
It was such a treat to hear Mary Marchi’s 
story behind her Christmas story  and then 
to hear her read that charming story read 
by the author. She is an inspiration.
It was also a pleasure to come together to 
share with women who are working to get 
on their feet  again. The Elm House thank 
you follows.

mailto:mzdaisy@comcast.net
mailto:mzdaisy@comcast.net
mailto:bonyoshibu@gmail.com
mailto:bonyoshibu@gmail.com
mailto:ellenmaupin@yahoo.com
mailto:ellenmaupin@yahoo.com
mailto:mulberry9@comcast.net
mailto:mulberry9@comcast.net
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CHI STATE CONVENTION
May 3-5, 2013

Los Angeles Marriott Burbank Airport
2500 North Hollywood Way, Burbank, CA  91505

Please use a separate registration for each member
PLEASE PRINT (Name for Badge)

LAST NAME        FIRST NAME 
     
ADDRESS        CITY    
 ZIP  
PHONE ( )      EMAIL      
CHAPTER        AREA 
      

**ALL CONVENTION ATTENDEES MUST PAY A REGISTRATION FEE**
Check the events you plan to attend.

REGISTRATION:
Early Registration Fee (before April 20th)    $59.00 
 
Registration Fee (after April 20th)   $75.00 
 
MEALS includes 31% tax and gratuity (meals must be ordered by April 20, 2013) 
Luncheon Event      Saturday, May 4, 2013
 $37.00  
Banquet Event (dressy attire suggested)   Saturday, May 4, 2013
 $50.00  
Breakfast Event      Sunday,   May 5, 2013
 $28.00  

NO REFUNDS AFTER APRIL 20, 2013    TOTAL ENCLOSED 
$  

Please specify SPECIAL NEEDS at meals (dietary restrictions, wheelchair access, etc.):
             
Check all that apply:         Willing to Volunteer:
 Current Chapter President    50 year+ member    Registration
 Current Area Director   First Chi State Convention   Information Desk
 Past Chi State President    Speak Spanish    Hospitality
 International Committee Member       Table Hostess
 Chi State Officer     (Office)     Vendors
 Chi State Committee Chairman       Chi State Store

Make checks payable to: DELTA KAPPA GAMMA—CHI STATE CONVENTION 2013
Complete registration by returning this form and your check to the Convention Treasurer:

Eileen Motzkin
14022 Bessemer Street, Van Nuys, CA  91401

818-994-0658
s.e.motzkin@att.net

Before mailing, copy this registration and your check for your records

 Chi State Committee Member       Credentialing
           Interest Session Hostess

Do not include funds for hotel reservations with this registration.
Book Hotel Reservations by April 5th.

LA Marriott Burbank Airport Reservations: 1-818-843-6000 or 1-800-736-9712
For the group rate discount, mention Delta Kappa Gamma. Online Marriott registration:  

www.marriott.com/hotels/travel/burap?
groupCode=chichia&app=resvlink&fromDate=5/3/13&toDate=5/5/13
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